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FOR INFORMATION ONLY: NO ACTION REQUIRED  
 

UPDATED PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
TO:  General Public 

FROM:  SUNY Charter Schools Institute (on behalf of the State University of New York 
Board of Trustees)  

SUBJECT:  Second Notice of Charter Renewals – SUNY Trustee Approval 
 
DATE:   March 24, 2022 
 
 

This updated Notice, pursuant to New York Education Law § 2857(1), is to inform you that 
the State University of New York Board of Trustees (the “SUNY Trustees”), in its capacity as a 
charter authorizer, approved the following application to renew the charter of the charter school 
listed below: 
 

Elmwood Village Charter Schools, an education corporation with the authority to operate 
more than one school, seeks to renew its authority to operate the following charter school 

• Elmwood Village Charter School Hertel, located at 665 Hertel Avenue, Buffalo, NY 
14207 in the Buffalo City School District, chartered to serve 350 students in grades 
K-6, sought a five year renewal of its charter commencing August 1, 2022.  According 
to the renewal application, the school will grow to serve 450 students in grades K-8.  

The SUNY Trustees: 1) received the renewal application on or about August 16, 2021; and, 
2) approved the renewal on or about March 17, 2022. 
 
Please take further Notice that the SUNY Trustees have sent or will send the proposed 

renewal to the Board of Regents for approval or action consent with the New York Charter Schools 
Act of 1998. 
 

For further information on this notice, please contact Institute Associate Counsel Carrie Gee 
at the address or phone number below or carrie.gee@suny.edu. 
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